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Dean Sadler 
Named 
to New Post 

W. Samuel Sadler, Dean of Men, 
has been appointed Dean of 
Students effective next September 
1, as part of the reorganization 
of student affairs which began 
earlier this year. 

Sadler's appointment was 
approved by the Board of Visitors 
at its November 10 meeting. He 
will be responsible to the newly 
designated Dean of the 
Undergraduate Program, Dr. James 
C. Livingston, who takes office 
next July 1. 

President Graves, in a 
memorandum announcing the Board's 
action (published in this issue 
of Tke News),   said Sadler will 
begin working immediately with 
faculty, students and administra¬ 
tion to plan for reorganization 
of the student affairs program. 

Studies leading toward 
reorganization of the student 
affairs program were begun in 
view of the impending retirement 
of J. Wilfred Lambert as Vice 
President for Student Affairs 
next August. 

Sadler, who is 30 years old, 
is a 1964 alumnus of William and 
Mary who earned his master's 
degree in education here in 1971. 
He had worked with public health 
service programs from 1964 until 
he returned in 1967 as Assistant 
Dean of Admissions at the 
College. He was named Acting 
Dean of Men in August, 1970, 
following Barnes' promotion from 
that post. 

He is active in a number of 
campus activities and is a 
trustee of the Williamsburg 
United Methodist Church, a 
director of the Wesley Foundation 
and a director of the 
Williamsburg Drug Action Center. 
He was named one of 1972's 
Outstanding Young Men of America. 

Mr. Downing 
Presents Flag to Mr. Graves 

Newly elected first district congressman Thomas N. Downing 
presents a flag for the campus to President Thomas A. Graves, Jr. 
Participating in the presentation ceremony is Mrs. Robert V. H. 
Duncan, a member of the Board of Visitors from Alexandria. 

Charter Day 

Convocation 

Speaker Announced 
President Graves has announced 

that the Honorable Colgate W. 
Darden, former Governor of 
Virginia, statesman and 
educator, will be the speaker for 
the 1973 Charter Day convocation, 
Saturday, February 10. 

The program, in observance of 
the 280th anniversary of the 
granting of the College's Royal 
Charter, will be held at 11 a.m. 
in Phi Beta Kappa Memorial Hall. 

Governor Darden has had a 
unique career in public service 
to Virginia and the nation as 
Congressman, Governor, delegate 
to the United Nations, President 
of the University of Virginia, 
and Chancellor of the College of 
William and Mary. He has served 
in many other public and civic 
capacities. 

Business, Law, Education 

Approve Assembly 

To date, the College Assembly 
proposal has been approved by the 
faculties of the Marshall-Wythe 
School of Law, the School of 
Business Administration and the 
School of Education. 

President's Reception 
President ,and Mrs. Thomas A. 

Graves, Jr., cordially invite 
foreign students and members of 
the International Circle to a 
reception at the President's 
House on Sunday, November 19, 
from 4-6 p.m. 

Director of 

Health Services 
Appointed 

Dr. Richard D. Cilley, a 
physician on the University of 
New Hampshire's student health 
service staff, has been appointed 
Director of Student Health 
Services at the College effective 
January 1. 

Dr. Cilley's appointment was 
approved by the Board of Visitors 
at its meeting November 10. His 
appointment was on recommendation 
of a student-faculty-administra¬ 
tion committee which had con¬ 
tacted numerous candidates and 
interviewed nine since last 
spring. 

The College reorganized the 
student health program on the 
recommendation of Dr. Willard 
Dalrymple, president-elect of 
the American College Health 
Association, who conducted a 
study at the request of the 
College. The reorganization is 
in connection with construction 
of the new College Infirmary, due 
to be completed next spring. 

A second full-time physician 
is also to be appointed, and a 
search for candidates for this 
post is now underway. 

Currently, the infirmary 
employs two physicians on a part- 
time basis. Both are also 
engaged in general medical 
practice in Williamsburg. 

Dr. Cilley, 46, is a native of 
New Hampshire. He received his 
undergraduate degree from Tufts 
University, his medical degree 
from the Boston University School 
of Medicine, and his training at 
the Hartford, Conn., Hospital. 
He engaged in private practice 
for ten years and also served as 
school physician at Loomis 
Institute, lie joined the 
University of New Hampshire 
staff in 1966. 



Faculty NeWS Project Plus 

Education 
The November meeting of the 

School of Education Research 
Colloquium was held today in the 
Gold Room of the Campus Center at 
8:45 a.m. 

Ronald Wheeler presented a 
paper entitled "Effects of 
Cooperative and Competitive 
Classroom Environments on 
Attitudes and Achievement of 
Elementary School Children 
Engaged in Social Studies Inquiry 
Activities." 

English 
Donald Ball, John Conlee, 

Bruce Southard, professors, 
attended the annual convention 
of the South Atlantic Modem 
Language Association in 
Jacksonville, Fla., November 3. 

Fraser Neiman, Nathaniel 
Elliott and James Marlow, profes¬ 
sors, attended the Victorians 
Institute Meeting at North 
Carolina State, Raleigh, N.C., 
October 28. 

Geology 
Kenneth F. Bick, Bruce K. 

Goodwin, Gerald H. Johnson and 
twelve students from the 
Department, participated in the 
Fourth Annual Virginia Geological 
Field Conference held in Abingdon 
on Oct. 27, 28, and 29. The 
group studied and discussed the 
structure, stratigraphy, and 
paleontology of the well-exposed 
Paleozoic rocks in that area. 

Law 
Emeric Fischer, vice-chairman 

of the sub-committee on reducing 
cost of transfer of residential 
property of the Virginia House 
Commission, presented a talk to 
the Peninsula Real Estate 
Salesmen's Association on Oct. 24 
at the Holiday Inn in Hampton. 

Modern Languages 
Three members of the Depart¬ 

ment attended the annual con¬ 
vention of the South Atlantic 
Modem Language Association in 
Jacksonville, Fla., Nov. 2-4: 
Alexander Kallos in German 
and John A. Moore and R. Merritt 
Cox in Spanish. Mr. Moore 
presented a paper, "Death in 
Alejandro Casona's Plays -- 
Its Impact on their Structure." 
Mr. Kallos served as secretary- 
treasurer of the German group. 

Alexander Kallos spoke to the 
German Club of Hampton High 
School on the topic "New Trends 
in the German College Curriculum" 
on October 25. 

Physics 
A. Sher gave a talk for the 

Richmond Physics Club last week 
on "La F3 - Strange Stuff." 

M. Ruderman, Institute for 
Advanced Studies, Columbia 
University, will speak Friday, 
November 17 at 4:30 p.m. in the 
William Small Physical 
Laboratory, Room 109. He will 
speak on "Matter in Superstrong 
Magnetic Fields." Coffee will be 
served at 4 p.m. in the 
Conference Room. 

Carlyle Beyer, director, was 
elected vice-president of the 
National Collegiate Honors 
Council at its Annual Conference 
held in San Francisco recently. 
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Sociology 

Michael A. Faia has been 
invited to deliver a paper 
entitled "The 'Myth' of 
Functional Analysis: A Critique 
of Kingsley Davis," at the 
International Institute of 
Sociology. Meetings of the 23rd 
Congress are being held in 
Caracas, Venezuela, Nov. 20-25. 

Emeritus Professors 
Honored 

The William and Mary Faculty 
Club will honor Emeritus 
professors at its next cocktail 
party on Friday, November 17. 
The event will take place in the 
Campus Center Ballroom from 5:30 
to 7:30 p.m. with the Emeritus 
professors and their spouses 
being guests of the club. 

Tickets for the event may be 
obtained from Richard Prosl at 
the following rates: Members 
$1.50 per person; non-drinking 
members $.50 per person; and non- 
members $3 per person. 

Staff Notes 
Administration 

W. Samuel Sadler attended a 
workshop entitled "Students in 
Residence: Developmental 
Programs," in Washington, D.C., 
Nov. 1-3, sponsored by the 
American College Personnel 
Association. He was a respondent 
to a presentation by Melvene 
Hardee, professor of higher 
education at Florida State 
University at Tallahassee, on 
"Politics, Pluralities and the 
Student Personnel Point of View." 

Placement Adds New Staffer 
Dave Stuckel, a student in the 

Marshall-Wythe School of Law, 
will serve this year as pre-law 
advisor for the Placement Office. 

Students interested in talking 
with him or in securing informa¬ 
tion on the study of law should 
contact Mr. Stuckel through the 
Office of Placement. 

Swem Library 

Mrs. Mary Lou Cobb, head. 
Cataloging Department, and Alva 
W. Stewart, associate librarian, 
attended the joint conference of 
the Southeastern and Southwestern 
Library Associations in New 
Orleans, November 2-4. The 
theme of the 1972 conference was 
"New Faces of Cooperation" and 
major speakers were Robert 
Wedgeworth, Jr., executive 
director, American Library 
Association, and Robert Cromie, 
Chiaage Tribune  columnist and 
contributing editor of Book 
World.    Approximately 2,000 
librarians attended the meeting. 

With the planning of activ¬ 
ities for Parents' Day behind 
them, James S. Kelly, assistant 
to the President, and his 
secretary, Violet Clarke, can 
settle down to routine office 
duties. The two have been very 
busy working with the SA and 
students for the two-day affair 
which took place last week. 

Mr. Kelly, before assuming his 
present position, served concur¬ 
rently as alumni secretary 
('54-72), editor of the Alvrnni 
Gazette   ('54-64), and director 
of development ('56-72). 

A 1951 graduate of the 
College, he is a member of Bruton 
Parish Church and has served as 
president of the following local 
organizations: Chamber of 
Commerce, Red Cross, United Fund 
Drive, and Peninsula Council of 
the Boy Scouts of America (BSA). 
Currently, he is vice-president 
of the BSA. 

Mr. Kelly is married to the 
former Beverly Simonton of York, 
Pa., a 1953 graduate of the 
College.  Mr. and Mrs. Kelly have 
three children - Sandy, 17; 
Sharra, 14; and Beverly, 4. A 
colonel in the U.S. Marine Corps 
Reserve, he is a wildlife 
enthusiast (note "Tiger" in back¬ 
ground) and a native of Bristol. 

In his travels, Mr. Kelly has 
visited many college campuses, 
but still thinks this is the best 
place to be. "I have never been 
bored with my work," he stated. 
"I have a wonderful association 
with the students and alumni.  In 
the new position in the 
President's office, I have been 
able to continue these relation¬ 
ships .  I look forward to working 
with the community of 
Williamsburg as well as with the 
academic community," lie added. 

Pandak Appointed 

Ombudsman 

Sharon Pandak, a sophomore 
from Staunton, has been appointed 
Student Ombudsman by the Student 
Association Senate. 

In announcing her appointment, 
Cornell Christianson, Student 
Association president, said that 
the Student Association "has 
recognized the need for a person 
to whom students can direct 
complaints and problems involv¬ 
ing student life and administra¬ 
tive policy. . .She will handle 
problems of individual students 
involving such areas as 
academics, housing, the 
registrar's office and affairs of 
particular groups such as 
foreign, day and transfer 
students." 

Mrs. Clarke has been working 
on campus "a little over five 
years." She was previously 
secretary to the Evening College 
and worked at the Tidewater 
Automobile Association in Norfolk 
while her husband, Phillip, was 
serving a tour of duty overseas. 
Mr. Clarke, who attends Evening 
College at Thomas Nelson, is 
assistant sales manager of the 
Craft Shops in Colonial 
Williamsburg. 

Mrs. Clarke is a graduate of 
Walsingham Academy and attended 
Pan-American Business College in 
Richmond.  The mother of two 
children, Charlene, 8, and 
Phillip, 6, she is a member of 
St. Bedes Catholic Church and a 
native of Newport News. 
Swimming, camping, sewing, and 
gardening are her hobbies. 

WCWM Temporarily 
Off Air 

WCWM went off the air last 
Thursday and will come back on 
Monday, Nov. 27, contingent upon 
FCC approval of the station's new 
license. This new license 
includes an increase in power 
from 10 to 50 watts. 
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Scene from tButterflies, 

Environmental 
Law Lectures 

Letitia Cash and Neil Lerch appear in "Butterflies Are Free," to 
be presented by the Williamsburg Players, 610 York Street. The' 
play will run Nov. 16, Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays including 
Thanksgiving Day, through Dec. 9. Curtain is at 8:30 p.m. Neil 
Lerch is a junior, majoring in theatre, at W§M. Ms. Cash is 
secretary to the chairman of the mathematics department. Reserva¬ 
tions may be made by calling 229-1679. Photo by J.  H. Reitz. 

Admissions to Meet 
with CEEB Representative 

The Admissions Committee will 
meet with Dan Beshara of the 
regional office of the College 
Entrance Examination Board, 
Monday, November 20 in Conference 
Room C of the Campus Center at 
4:15 p.m. to discuss the avail¬ 
able services and changing 
policies of CEEB. 

Kappa Delta Pi 
Kappa Delta Pi is a national 

honor society in education. The 
society inducts men and women at 
both the graduate and under¬ 
graduate levels who rank in the 
top one-fifth of their classes. 
Candidates must also show promise 
for or demonstrate current 
success in the field of 
education. 

The society also inducts as 
laureates those who, although not 
educators, have contributed to 
education. At the national level 
people such as Albert Einstein, 
Eleanor Roosevelt, and William 
Fulbright have been inducted into 
the society as laureate members. 

The William and Mary Alpha Xi 
Chapter of Kappa Delta Pi also 
has inducted distinguished people 
as laureates. These include the 
late Edward R. Murrow, CBS radio 
and television newsman; Senator 
William B. Spong of Virginia; 
Terry Sanford, former governor 
of North Carolina and now 
president of Duke University; 
Winthrop Rockefeller, former 
governor of Arkansas and director 
of Colonial Williamsburg; and 
Edith Green, a ranking member of 
the Education and Labor Committee 
of the U.S. House of 
Representatives. 

Each year the Alpha Xi Chapter 
of Kappa Delta Pi awards one or 
more scholarships to deserving 
undergraduate and graduate 
students who are attending 
William and Mary. 

David D. Dominick will present 
the second in a series of 
Environmental Law lectures on 
Tuesday evening, November 21, in 
the Moot Court Room of the 
Marshall-Wythe School of Law - 
at 7:30 p.m. 

Mr. Dominick, 35, of Cody, 
Wyoming, was nominated by 
President Nixon to be Assistant 
Administrator for Categorical 
Programs, U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency, June 1, 1971. 

From March 1969, until his 
appointment to the EPA, Mr. 
Dominick served as Commissioner 
of the Federal Water Quality 
Administration. Prior to that 
time, he served as legislative 
assistant to U.S. Senator 
Clifford P. Hansen of Wyoming 
from 1966 to 1969. While serving 
on Senator Hansen's staff, he 
handled all staff matters relat¬ 
ing to the Department of the 
Interior, natural resources, and 
water issues. 

He is a member of the Wyoming 
State Bar, the Colorado State 
Bar, the American Bar 
Association, Natural Resources 
Section, the Sierra Club, the 
Wyoming Wildlife Federation, and 
the Wyoming State Historical 
Society. 

A" graduate of the University 
of Colorado School of Law with a 
Juris Doctor degree in 1966, Mr. 
Dominick authored a Lau Review 
article entitled "Oil Shale--The 
Need for a National Policy," 
which won the Rocky Mountain 
Mineral Law Foundation award for 
research and scholarship in 1966. 

Mr. Dominick majored in the 
anthropology honors program at 
Yale University and was 
graduated in 1960 with a B.A. 
degree. 

Welsh Elected Fellow 
of American 

Physical Society 

Robert E. Welsh, professor of 
physics, has been elected Fellow 
of the American Physical Society. 
This honor is afforded to those 
who, according to the Charter of 
the Society, "have contributed 
to the advancement of physics by 
independent, original research." 
His field of research has been 
the experimental investigation of 
elementary particles, and atomic 
nuclei. 

Mr. Welsh was bom in 1932 and 
in 1954 obtained his B.S. from 
Georgetown University. He earned 
his Ph.D. in Physics at 
Pennsylvania State University in 
1960. After a brief stay at 
Carnegie Tech, (now Carnegie- 
Mellon University) in Pittsburgh, 
he joined the faculty of William 
and Mary in 1963.  In 1968 he was 
made full professor and assistant 
director of the Space Radiation 
Effects Laboratory in Newport 
News. At present he is on leave 
of absence as researcher at the 
Rutherford High Energy Laboratory 
in England. 

During the last decade Mr. 
Welsh has published over 20 
articles in professional 
journals, given talks at an 
International Conference in 
Dubna, USSR, and at many meetings 
of the American Physical Society. 
These talks and papers were based 
on work performed jointly by Mr. 
Welsh, his colleagues at William 
and Mary, and graduate students 
and physicists from other univer¬ 
sities around the country.  In 
addition to this scientific 
productivity, he found time to be 
active in community affairs in 
Williamsburg and James City 
County where he lives with his 
wife Rita and three sons. 

The American Physical Society 
is the professional Association 
of American physicists.  It was 
founded in 1899 and has since 
grown to about 28,000 members. 
Fellows are elected by the 
Council of the Society which 
consists of 34 members, many of 
them Nobel Laureates, chosen from 
the best physicists in the 
country. 

AAUP to Meet 
The William and Mary chapter 

of the A.A.U.P. will hold a meet¬ 
ing on Monday, November 20, at 
8 p.m. in the Dodge Room of 
Phi Beta Kappa-Hall. The topic 
for the meeting will be the new 
Faculty Appointment and Tenure 
Policy of the Virginia Community 
College System which was recently 
put into effect. 

This new policy does away with 
tenure, except for those already 
on it, and is in conflict with 
A.A.U.P. Standards for Notice 
of Nonreappointment. Grounds for 
dismissal under the policy 
include, but are not limited to, 
"incompetence, inadequate per¬ 
formance of duties, insubordina¬ 
tion, misconduct, or mental or 
physical incapacity which 
prevents the faculty member from 
adequately performing his 
duties." 

George S. Welsh, clinical 
psychologist, will speak in the 
Campus Center Theatre tomorrow at 
8 p.m. on "Assessment of 
Creativity and Intelligence." 
His lecture is part of the 
Visiting Scholars Series on 
campus. 

Mr. Welsh is professor of 
psychology at the University of 
North Carolina where he has 
taught since 1953. Prior to 
receiving his doctorate at the 
University of Minnesota in 1949, 
he was on the faculty at the 
University of Pennsylvania and 
psychologist for the U.S. Army. 
From 1949-53 he was clinical 
psychologist with the Veterans 
Administration, in addition to 
serving as consultant to the 
Carmel Unified School District 
and Gerber Products Company in 
California. 

A native of Pennsylvania, he 
was a visiting Fulbright 
professor at the Institute de 
Psicologia of the University of 
Florence in 1956. Two years 
later he was a visiting professor 
at the University of California 
at Berkeley. He has since acted 
as consultant to several govern¬ 
mental health organizations and 
the Institute of Personality 
Assessment and Research at 
Berkeley. 

Mr. Welsh is author of 
numerous articles published in 
professional journals and co¬ 
author of Personality:    A 
Behavioral Science  and An MMPI 
Handbook:    A Guide to Use in 
Clinical Practice and Research. 

W&M Second in Cross 

Country Championships 
William and Mary placed second 

behind East Tennessee State in 
the NCAA Region 3 Cross Country 
Championships Saturday. 

The top 15 finishers made the 
All Southern team. W§M runners 
were Bill Louv, sixth; Mac 
Collins, 12th; Reggie Clark, 
25th; Steve Snyder, 27th; Ron 
Martin, 29th; John Greenplate, 
28th; and Tim Cooke, 65th.  Both 
Martin and Cooke are recovering 
from injuries and are not in top 
form. 

Coach Randolph's harriers by 
their performance Saturday 
qualified second out of the six 
teams chosen to compete in the 
NCAA National Cross Country 
Championship to be held next 
weekend in Houston. 

WSM runners received high 
praise from Randolph Saturday, 
who noted that East Tennessee 
State ranks fifth in the nation 
and includes three olympians and 
two All Americans. 



OFFICIAL MEMORANDA 
Board Appoints Sadler New Dean 

November 10, 1972 

To: The College Community 

You will recall that last spring the Board of Visitors approved 
a reorganization of student affairs and academic affairs, in view 
of the pending retirement of Vice President J. Wilfred Lambert in 
August, 1973. This led subsequently last spring to the Board of 
Visitors approving the appointment of Professor James C. 
Livingston as Dean of the Undergraduate Program, effective for the 
1973-74 session. 

In view of this major reorganization of student affairs result¬ 
ing from these, two Board actions (envisioned for the 1973-74 
academic year), it was decided to move toward the appointment of a 
new Dean of Students effective as of September, 1973.  It was also 
agreed that an early decision on such an appointment was important 
and desirable so that organizational and personnel planning for 
student affairs 1973-74 could begin promptly during the year and 
be carried out in time for any appropriate changes to be made, 
effective as of the fall semester of 1973. 

This fall a substantial number of intensive discussions have 
been held with students, faculty members and administrative 
officers, toward reaching a consensus on the appointment of a new 
Dean of Students.  I am pleased to report that such a consensus 
has been reached, and that the Board of Visitors at its November 
meeting approved, on my recommendation, the appointment of W. 
Samuel Sadler, currently Dean of Men, as Dean of Students, to 
become effective by September 1, 1973! 

Dean Sadler will be working with faculty members, students and 
administrators throughout the College in the weeks immediately 
ahead to develop plans for student affairs for 1973-74, consistent 
with the reorganization already announced. Your support of and 
cooperation in this important effort will be greatly appreciated. 

Thomas A. Graves, Jr. 
President 

Board Concurs with Statement of 
Aims and Purposes of College 

The Board of Visitors has voted its concurrence in the 
objectives of the proposed Statement of Aims and Purposes of the 
College, drafted as part of the Self-Study. The Board's action 
follows favorable action on the Statement by the faculties of Arts 
and Sciences and each of the graduate schools, as well as by the 
Senate of the undergraduate Student Association. The Board's 
action was limited to approval of the objectives outlined in the 
Statement. 

Board of Visitors Passes Resolution 
The following resolution on salaries of faculty and other 

employees at William and Mary was adopted November 10 by the 
Board of Visitors: 

"Compensation of employees of the College of William and Mary, 
including members of both the classified service and the 
faculties, is substantially below desirable levels and is the 
source of growing concern. 

"In response to a request from the State Secretary of Education 
for recommendations on the allocation of the State's receipts from 
the new Federal revenue-sharing legislation, the President of the 
College placed improvement of salary and wage scales as a top 
priority. 

"The wage-price freeze has further retarded efforts to improve the 
compensation picture and has left this College in a very poor 
competitive situation in relation to institutions of comparable 
character. 

"BE IT RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors reaffirm the recom¬ 
mendations of the President of the College with respect to 
improving the salary and wage structure, and that the President 
be authorized to explore with the appropriate authorities any 
avenues that are open to the institution for obtaining an excep¬ 
tion to the Economic Stabilization Act." 

Harrison Lectures 

Andre Bourde, who holds the 
James Pinckney Harrison Chair of 
History at the College for the 
fall semester, will present the 
two Harrison Chair lectures 
November 14 and December 6. 

He will lecture on "Culture 
and Politics in the Baroque Era: 
The Order of the Holy Spirit at 
the End of the Ancien Regime in 
France" today at 8 p.m. in the 
Dodge Room of Phi Beta Kappa 
Hall. 

His lecture on the 
"Indomitable City: Marseilles 
from Baroque to Classicism" will 
be presented Wed., Dec. 6 at 
8 p.m. in Room 220 of the Social 
Sciences Building. 

A French scholar who is an 
authority on the social and 
economic history of the eigh¬ 
teenth century, Bourde is a 
Visiting Professor in the College 
history department, where he 
teaches a course on eighteenth- 
century France. 

Bourde is a member of the 
Faculty of Letters of the 
University of Provence at Aix-en- 
Provence, France.  In addition, 
he is President of the Center of 
Eighteenth Century Studies in 
Aix. A native of Marseilles, he 
holds degrees in history, 
philosophy and geography from the 
Sorbonne and from the University 
of Provence and Cambridge 
University. He has held visiting 
professorships in several univer¬ 
sities in the United States as 
well as in several foreign 
countries. 

Swim Meet Today 

in Adair Pool 

The varsity swimming teams are 
giving a swimming preview in the 
form of a Green vs. Gold Swimming 
Meet to be held today at 
4:30 p.m. at Adair Pool. 

All interested persons are 
invited to attend. 

The men's and women's varsity 
swimming teams are combining to 
form two co-ed teams. Co- 
captains are Hossie Gibson and 
Rusty Bruni for the green team 
and Peggy Lawlor and Joe Ackerman 
for the gold team. 

President's Calendar 
President Graves will meet 

with alumni chapters in 
Wilmington and Newark, Delaware, 
November 16 - 17. 

Bulletin 
Designation of 

Beneficiary 

Keep your designation of 
beneficiary up-to-date; that is, 
the person or persons to whom the 
contributions and interest 
credited to your Virginia 
Supplemental Retirement System 
and Group Life Insurance are to 
be paid on the event of your 
death. Employees participating 
in the V.S.R.S. program should 
go to the Personnel Office, 
Room 201, James Blair Hall, and 
execute changes on beneficiary 
forms when appropriate. 

Holiday 
All administrative offices 

will be closed on Thanksgiving 
Day, November 23. A leave slip 
is not required for the taking 
of this day as a holiday. 

Job Openings 

The following positions are 
open at the College. For infor¬ 
mation about these positions, 
apply at the Personnel Office in 
person. Room 201, James Blair 
Hall: 

1 Clerk-Stenographer 

1 Clerk-Typist B 

Individuals who are currently 
employed by the College will be 
considered for these positions 
provided that they have first 
advised their immediate super¬ 
visors in writing of their 
interest in being considered for 
other positions. A copy of this 
correspondence and an acknowl¬ 
edgement by the employee's 
supervisor must be received in 
the Personnel Office before the 
applicant will be considered. 

Puppets Present 

'Don Quixote' 

The forthcoming professional 
production to be sponsored by 
The William and Mary Theatre will 
be a performance of "Don Quixote" 
by The Little Theatre of Sicilian 
Puppets. This unusual form of 
Theatre will be presented in Phi 
Beta Kappa Memorial Hall on 
November 18 at 8:15 p.m. 

The Sicilian puppets are the 
last remaining form of popular 
theatre in Southern Italy. The 
plays are traditionally based 
upon the great medieval knightly 
cycles, which originate from the 
"Chansons de Roland." The 
puppets most typically represent 
Christian and Saracen knights, in 
polished brass armor, who clash 
dialectically and in rhythmic and 
rather violent duels. 

Tickets for The Sicilian 
Puppets may be obtained at the 
Box Office, Phi Beta Kappa 
Memorial Hall, 3 to 5:30 p.m., 
today through Friday. The box 
office will be open on Saturday 
from 7 to 8:15 p.m. Reservations 
may be made by calling 229-300, 
Ext. 272 or 469.  Single 
admission is $3. 



Anthropology in Time, This Week 
THE BETTMANN ARCHIVE STEVE NORTHUP 

EXCAVATED FOUNDATIONS OF CROCK HOUSE AT FLOWERDEW 
From o Utile spadework, a sampling of colonial America. 

BARKA WITH MODEL 

TIME, NOVEMBER 20,1972 

The Department of Anthropology     . Following a press day at the 
project at Flowerdew Hundred has    site several months ago,  a 
been attracting considerable Washington Post feature story has 
newspaper and TV attention the       run i-n newspapers across the 
past few months. country. 

Treasure of Flowerdew 
Located in the heart of Tidewater 

Virginia, the 1,400-acre farm is hardly 
distinguishable from its neighbors along 
the James River. There are fields of soy¬ 
beans, corn and peanuts; well-fed cat¬ 
tle roam the pastures. Only its name 
seems special: "Flowerdew Hundred" 

has survived almost intact since 1618 
when it was chosen by its first owner. 
Governor Sir George Yeardley, in hon¬ 
or of his wife. Temperance Flowerdieu 
("hundred" is an old English land di¬ 
vision). But now Flowerdew Hundred 
has acquired unexpected fame: within 
its boundaries, diggers have discovered 
the remains of one of the earliest Eng¬ 
lish plantations in the New World. 

The man who moved Flowerdew 
out of bucolic obscurity is a shrewd, 
self-taught archaeologist named Lev- 
erette Gregory. He suspected that Flow¬ 
erdew might still harbor relics from 
the original Yeardley settlement, which 
is known from old chronicles to have 
been founded shortly after the first set¬ 
tlement at nearby Jamestown. Thus 
Gregory asked the farm's owners, New 
York Investment Banker David A. Har¬ 
rison III and his wife, for permission 
to do a little spadework. He soon found 
pieces of exposed sandstone that were 
not native to the area and clearly cut 
and shaped by human hands. A little 
digging suggested that the stones 
—which may have been brought from 
England as ballast in ships—were part 
of the foundation of an ancient build¬ 
ing. Most convincing of all, there were 
telltale gaps in the foundation where 
timbers might have been lodged. 

To Norman Bark a and other ar¬ 
chaeologists at William and Mary, the 
regular spaces offered convincing ev¬ 
idence of so-called "cruck" architec¬ 
ture, used in medieval England for 
construction of cottages and farm 
dwellings. Naturally curved timbers 
were split down the middle and placed 
opposite to each other—as in modern A- 
frame houses—to form the supports. 
If the Flowerdew remnants are in fact 
from  a  cruck   building,   they   would 

be the first evidence that this con¬ 
struction technique was used by early 
Americans. 

Since April, when really serious 
digging began, no fewer than 1,000 
major artifacts have been unearthed. 
The catalogue ranges from ancient In¬ 
dian relics to a wide sampling of co¬ 
lonial Americana that includes a rusty 
piece of armor, flintlocks, riding spurs, 
china and cutlery, locks and keys, hand- 
wrought iron nails and pins, a wine- 
bottle seal and even Venetian glass 
beads (apparently for barter with the 
Indians). 

Decade of Digging. The William 
and Mary researchers are convinced 
that digging will yield still more trea¬ 
sures: the plantation's original cem¬ 
etery, which perhaps includes head¬ 
stones for the six settlers killed in a 
1622 Indian massacre that nearly end¬ 
ed English colonization in Virginia^ 
the foundations of other plantation 
buildings and fortifications; perhaps 
even traces of the old windmill, the 
first in English America, that stood 
on a promontory, still known as Wind¬ 
mill Point, overlooking the James 
River. Indeed, the archaeologists are 
certain that there is such a bonanza 
buried under Flowerdew Hundred that 
it will take at least a decade to dig it 
all up. 

To speed their work, the team is 
turning to the latest technological in¬ 
novations. Technicians are using a 
high-powered gun that sprays a stream 
of fine-grain abrasive particles to re¬ 
move grit and rust from fragile ar¬ 
tifacts, yet does not damage them. 
The diggers have also enlisted a com¬ 
puter. With it they have calculated 
the area of the cruck-house roof (1,7 23 
sq. ft.) and the total number of tiles re¬ 
quired for it (6,378). Eager to reveal 
Flowerdew Hundred's hidden trove to 
the public, the Harrisons are gener¬ 
ously supporting the excavation and' 
hope one day to restore the plantation 
to its original early-17th century 
condition. 

PBK Announces 
Campus Honors 

Alpha of Virginia Chapter of 
phi Beta Kappa will honor 
President Graves, a chemistry 
professor and thirty-eight 
mpmbers of the senior class at 
its annual meeting, December 5. 

Thomas A. Graves, Jr., 
president, has been selected for 
honorary membership in Phi Beta 
Kappa and Melvyn D. Schiavelli, 
associate professor of chemistry, 
will be presented with the 
Faculty Award for Advancement of 
Scholarship. The faculty award 
is presented annually "in recog¬ 
nition of distinguished teaching 
and meritorious scholarship," and 
is made possible through the 
generosity of John D. 
Rockefeller, Jr., who was a 
member of the Chapter. 

The annual public meeting on 
Dec. 5 will be held in Phi Beta 
Kappa Memorial Hall, beginning at 
8 p.m. The name of the principal 
speaker has not yet been 
announced. 

Although the exact place of 
the founding of Phi Beta Kappa is 
not stated in the surviving 
minutes of the organization, it 
is traditionally thought to have 
been founded in the Apollo Room 
of the Raleigh Tavern by five 
students of the College on 
December 5, 1776. 

New members-elect of Alpha of 
Virginia, Phi Beta Kappa, their 
majors, and hometowns are as 
follows: 

Mary Harriet Jacobsen, 
English, Annandale; Katherine 
Winfree, English, Alexandria; 
Robert Victor Jones, biology and 
Mary Shawn Moore, English, 
Arlington; Lynda Lee Butler, 
mathematics, David Spencer 
Peterson, history, and Elizabeth 
Stone Thiele, biology, 
Charlottesville; John Adrian 
Gibney, Jr., English, 
Coatesville, Pa.; Hazel Jeanette 
Heddings, biology, Catlett; 

.Edward Scott May, mathematics, 
Clarksville, Md.; Philip Byrd 
Eastham, Jr., history, Hume; 
Daniel William Gepford, 
philosophy, Fanwood, N.J.; John 
Ruston Pagan, history. Little 
Rock, Ark.; Carolyn Arthur 
Martin, English, Lynchburg; Vanda 
Kay Reynolds, mathematics, 
Martinsburg, W.Va.; Alison 
Josephine Smith, French, 
Mamaroneck, N.Y.; Ruth Hansford 
Blevins, French, Marian Patricia 
Haase, German, and Mary Elizabeth 
Jeter, sociology, Richmond. 

Also Sharon Lucille Deardorff, 
mathematics, Rockville, Md.; 
Debra Anne Geoghegan, biology. 
Rocky Mount; Douglas Michael 
Kerr, psychology, Rumson, N.J.; 
Robert David Korty, physics, 
Riverdale, Md.; William Robert 
Hammond, biology. Silver Spring, 
Md.; Christopher Joseph Schreck, 
Classical Studies, Savannah, Ga.; 
John Ralph 'Vile, government, 
Stanley; Karen Buckley, history, 
Wilmington, Ohio; Steven 
Frederick Glessner, biology, 
Warsaw; Carol Lynne Diehl, 
English, Wakefield, Mass.; 
Charles Patrick Kennedy, 
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economics, Frank Lloyd Smith, 
English, Lark Ilene Garges Smith, 
Spanish, Williamsburg; Margaret 
Elliott Echlin, philosophy, 
Virginia Beach; Maureen Ellen 
McHenry, German, Virginia Beach; 
Charles Allen Brown, French, 
Wilmette, 111.; Jean Louise 
Zettler, psychology, Yardley, 
Pa.; Catherine Crawford Dillon, 
French, FPO New York, N.Y.; and 
Anne Carlisle Scott, mathematics, 
Belize City, British Honduras. 

Wanted:   Expert 
Rock Mover 

A talk by Linda Collins 
Reilly of the Classical Studies 
Department before the southern 
section of the Classical 
Association of the Middle West 
and South focused attention again 
on an unusual problem on campus - 
the two giant rocks in Washington 
Hall. 

Mrs. Reilly spoke on the 
inscription on the two stones - 
parts of a large Greek 
inscription. 

The stones, found in 1923 at 
Koptos in lower Egypt by the 
Boston Museum of Fine Arts, came 
to William and Mary on permanent 
loan in 1953 through the efforts 
of the late professor George 
Ryan. When they were delivered 
it required a tremendous effort 
by the entire College work force 
to drag the stones up ramps into 
Washington Hall. 

J. Ward Jones, chairman of the 
Department of Classical Studies, 
says that he would like to have 
the stones housed in the 
Department's new quarters in Hugh 
Jones Hall, but transportation is 
a problem because of their 
extreme weight. The first, 
larger portion is 15" x 30" x 25" 
and weighs over 1200 lbs. and the 
second is 18" x 32" x 14" and 
weighs about 825 lbs.  If the 
Boston Museum recalled the loan 
the Classical Studies Department 
would be glad to give them back, 
but would leave the moving job up 
to the museum. Mr. Jones does 
not feel that this is likely 
though, because the bulk of the 
stones demands a great deal of 
museum space, probably out¬ 
weighing their historical value. 

According to Mrs. Reilly, the 
inscription on the stones, which 
may be dated sometime between 
200-212 A.D., is in honor of an 
Egyptian aristocrat. The letters 
are large, carefully cut and in 
an excellent state of 
preservation. 

The two stones, lodged on the 
second floor of Washington Hall, 
are sometimes less than revered. 
The larger portion is used as a 
bench or ashtray by students and 
the smaller portion rests in a 
classroom formerly used as a 
museum. 

One professor promised an "A" 
to a student who could come up 
with a workable plan to get the 
stones from Washington Hall over 
to Jones Hall. 



Novelist John Barth 

on Campus 

The College Wide Reading 
Program will sponsor John Barth, 
novelist, reading from his works 
Monday, December 4, in Millington 
Auditorium at 8 p.m. 

Mr. Barth was bom in 
Cambridge, Md., in 1930 
and attended Johns Hopkins 
University where he received his 
M.A. in 1952.  Following an 
appointment at Pennsylvania State 
University as professor of 
English from 1953-65, he was 
Edward H. Butler Professor of 
English at the State University 
of New York at Buffalo. He is 
currently teaching at Boston 
University in Cambridge, Mass. 

Mr. Barth published four 
novels during the ten year period 
1956-66 entitled '"The Floating 
Opera," "The End of the Road," 
"The Sot-Weed Factor,"  and "Giles 
Goat Boy."    He has also written 
"Lost in the Funhouse:    Fiction 
for Print,  Tape,  Live Voice." 
His latest novel, "Chimera,"  was 
recently published by Random 
House, 

American Society 
for Legal History 

The American Society for Legal 
History, a national organization 
devoted to the study of the 
history of all legal systems, 
held its second annual meeting 
at the Williamsburg Lodge, 
November 3-4. 

The program for the meeting 
was arranged by a committee 
acting under the chairmanship of 
Professor Charles M. Gray of the 
University of Chicago Department 
of History. Charles T. Cullen, 
associate editor of the Papers of 
John Marshall at the Institute of 
Early American History and 
Culture, was in charge of local 
arrangements. 

BSU Sponsors Bus 

to Football Game 
The Baptist Student Union is 

sponsoring a bus to the William 
and Mary-Richmond football game 
in Richmond, November 18. 

The bus has a capacity of 38. 
It will leave from William and 
Mary Hall at 10:30 a.m., Nov. 18, 
and return passengers to the Hall 
directly following the game. 
Cost of the round trip is $2.50. 

Any students, faculty members 
or College employees who would 
like to reserve a seat on the bus 
are asked to send $1 and their 
name and address to "Bus Trip," 
Drawer JB, Williamsburg, 23185. 

For further details, contact 
Paul Lee, director of the Baptist 
Student Union, at his office, 
229-3471 or at home, 229-6054. 

Next on Concert Series 

The William and Mary Concert 
Series will present the Beryozka 
Dance Company as its second 
offering of the current season, 
Nov. 21 at 8:15 p.m. in Phi Beta 
Kappa Hall. 

Direct from the Soviet Union, 
this company of 100 men and women 
dancers, singers and musicians, 
display vitality, discipline, 
rhythmic color and inventive 
choreography. Dancers will 
perform not simply dances, but 
choreographic stories, high¬ 

lighted by a specialty of 
kaleidoscopic patterns. Dancers 
will leap and whirl around the 
floor in stunning costumes to the 
accompaniment of singing and an 
orchestra consisting of fourteen 
Russian folk instruments includ¬ 
ing domras, bayans and gusli. 

The' box office at Phi Beta 
Kappa will be open at 7 p.m., 
Nov. 14 for the sale of a limited 
number of single admission 
tickets at $3 each. 

Drapers' Scholars 

Nominated 
Miss Carol Lynne Diehl, 

Wakefield, Mass., and Philip Byrd 
.Eastham, Jr., Hume, both seniors, 
have been nominated for the 
Drapers' Company Exchange 
Scholarships for 1973-75. 

Both nominees hope to study at 
either Oxford or Cambridge 
University in England. 

Miss Diehl, an accomplished 
violinist, was a student at the 
New England Conservatory of Music 
before coming to the College. 
She is currently an English major 
and is doing honors work on 
Virginia Woolf. Her major 
interest is British and American 
fiction. She serves on the 
Student Advisory Committee for 
the English department. 

Mr. Eastham, a history major, 
hopes to go into the field of art 
history. He has been a Merit 
Scholar on campus for the past 
two years. He was elected to Phi 
Eta Sigma, freshman honorary and 
is a member of Pi Delta Phi, 
French honorary and the Scabbard 
and Blade. He will receive an 
ROTC commission at June 
Commencement and has been both a 
member and officer in the Queen's 
Guard. 

The Drapers' Company scholar¬ 
ships have been sponsored jointly 
since 1959 by the College and the 
Drapers' Company of London, a 
trade guild rich in historical 
associations from the Middle 
Ages, which has now become a 
philanthropic foundation. 

Each year two seniors from the 
College are sent to England to 
study at British universities of 
their choice.  In turn, the 
College accepts one or two 
students from England each year 
for three years of study leading 
to the bachelor's degree. 

Alumnus Appointed 

New SID 
Robert A. Sheeran, recently 

hired as assistant sports infor¬ 
mation director for the College, 
is happy in his new position. 

"This is the job and the place 
I've looked for since graduation 
from William and Mary in 1967," 
he said. "I've had my sights set 
on it for a long time.  In fact, 
it has been paramount in my 
mind," he added. 

Mr. Sheeran is a native ot 
Newtown, Pa., and is married to 
the former Janie McKay, also a 
1967 graduate of the College. 

As assistant sports informa¬ 
tion director, he will be 
responsible for College athletic 
publications, promotion, and 
publicity. 

Formerly a sports writer for 
the Bucks County Courier Times, 
in Levittown, Pa., and the 
Doylestown  (Pa.) Intelligencer, 
he has worked as a sports 
columnist for the Virginia 
Gazette. 

A hunting and fishing 
enthusiast, he played basketball, 
baseball, and football in high 
school. He is vice-president of 
the William and Mary Quarterback 

Club. 

James Schwabacher in 

Concert Nov. 19 
The fourth event in the 

Collegium Musicum Series spon¬ 
sored by the Department of Music, 
under the direction of F. Donald 
Truesdell, will feature James 
Schwabacher, tenor, on Sunday, 
November 19 at 4 p.m. at the 
Campus Center Ballroom.  Mr. 
Schwabacher will be assisted by 
Robin Roark, tenor and lecturer 
in music and voice, and a small 
string ensemble prepared by Alan 
Stewart. 

A few highlights of his 
program are a Solo Cantata for 
High Voice by Carissimi, Ariette 
for Tenor, Two Violins and 
Continue by Scarlatti, a Chamber 
Duet for Two Tenors by Cesti, and 
a group of selections from 
members of the Bach family. 

Mr. Schwabacher sings with the 
San Francisco Opera Company and 
has been leading tenor of the 
Carmel Bach Festival for 15 
years. His New York debut was 
greeted enthusiastically by both 
critics and audience alike, and 
led to subsequent engagements in 
Carnegie Hall and Philharmonic 
Hall as soloist with the Master 
Work Chorus in six different 
seasons. Mr. Roark is well known 
to local audiences as a member of 
the Bruton Parish Church Choir 
and the Williamsburg Madrigal 
singers, having received his B.M. 
degree with honors from Oklahoma 
Baptist University. He earned 
his M.M. degree at the University 
of Southern California. 

Madison High Students 

to Visit Campus 

Over 40 students from James 
Madison High School in Vienna, 
members of the National Honor 
Society, will visit campus 
November 15. 

The students will visit 
various classes, eat lunch at the 
Commons, and later tour the 
campus before returning home. 

They will be accompanied by 
James Strohm, guidance director 
and senior college advisor at 
James Madison High School and 
Mrs. Helene Dyke, NHS sponsor 
and teacher of Advanced Placement 
English. 

Study Abroad Programs 

There will be an informational 
meeting for all students inter¬ 
ested in the two study-abroad 
programs - the William and Mary 
year in England on the campus of 
Sussex University and the William 
and Mary year in France program 
at Montpellier University, 
Nov. 16 at 7 p.m. in the Sit 'N 
Bull room of the Campus Center. 

The English program is open to 
any student in academic good 
standing who is a rising sopho¬ 
more or junior. The French 
program is open to rising juniors 
who are in academic good standing 
and have evidence of language 
proficiency.  It is not, however, 
exclusively for French language 
maj ors. 

For further information 
concerning both programs, please 
contact John H. Willis, Jr., 
Ext. 426. 



Office of College Development 
STUDENTS - Fellowships and Grants 

Joint Institute for Acoustics and Flight Sciences - 

A number of assistantships are available to qualified students for 
graduate study and research leading to an advanced degree.   Re¬ 
search Scholar Assistantships carry a stipend of up to $6,500 per 
year while studying for an M .S. degree and up to $7,500 per year 
for a D.Sc. degree. 

Fund for Theological Education,  Inc.  - 

A "Trial Year" in Seminary - one-year awards to Fellows seeking 
to determine whether the ministry is personally a viable vocation; 
awarded to those not now definitely planning to attend graduate theo¬ 
logical school. Fellows may apply to any Protestant seminary which is 
fully accredited. Stipend provides room, board, tuition, fees, and al¬ 
lowance for personal expenses. 

Candidates must be nominated by minister, faculty member, or 
former Fellow.   Letter of nomination giving only the name and address 
of nominee must be received no later than November 20.   Address: 
The Fund for Theological Education, Inc., Research Park, Bldg. J, 
1101 State Road, Princeton, N.J. 08540. 

Graduate Fellowships for Black Americans and American Indians - 

Applicants must hold first graduate degree and be planning to 
enter career in higher education.   Fellowships are available as Course 
of Study Awards or Dissertation Awards.   Stipend includes full tui¬ 
tion and fees and monthly allowance of $250 to help with living costs. 
Deadline:   January 5,   1973.   Application forms must be requested by 
applicant.   Address:   Graduate Fellowships for Black Americans, 
National Fellowships Fund, 795 Peachtree St., N.E., Suite 484, At¬ 
lanta, Ga. 30308. 

Student-Originated Studies Program - 

National Science Foundation is inviting proposals from undergrad¬ 
uate students who initiate, plan, and direct projects dealing with sig¬ 
nificant societal problems .   Deadline:   November 30.   Projects usually 
take place during summer for 10-12 weeks and are conducted on a 
full-time basis.   Stipend:   $80 per week with maximum per student of 
$960.   For guidelines and application - call Mrs. Neiman, Ext. 519. 

FACULTY - Exchange and Research Programs 

HUD Intergovernmental Exchange 

Instituted under the Intergovernmental Personnel Act of 1970, 
this program strengthens understanding between higher education 
and government by effecting an exchange of personnel between col¬ 
leges and the Department of Housing and Urban Development.   Assign¬ 
ments, usually of a year or less, are voluntary; educational institu¬ 
tions are generally expected to pay about 50% salary costs.   Submit job 
descriptions, including salary range and job qualifications, to Mr. 
Frederick H. Arend, Special Assistant to the Director of Personnel for 
Intergovernmental Personnel Matters, Department of Housing and Ur¬ 
ban Development, Washington, D.C. 20410.   Phone: 202/755-5513. 

DOI Water Resources Research 

Title II of the Water Resources Research Act of 1964, as amended, 
authorizes the Secretary of the Interior to make grants, contracts, and 
matching, or other arrangements with educational institutions for the 
conducting of water resources research in a broad program of eleven 
major subject fields (proposals are not limited to these eleven) . Pro¬ 
posals for FY74 must be in by January 12, 1973. For information, 
contact H. Garland Hershey, Director; Office of Water Resources Re¬ 
search, U.S. Department of the Interior, Washington, D.C. 20240. 

Program for Social Science and Legal Research on Population 
Policy - 

Ford and Rockefeller Foundations will make between 10 and 30 
awards, to the university with which the applicant is associated.   Sti¬ 
pend:   maximum of $50,000, but most grants will be smaller.   Dead¬ 
line:   February 1,   1973.   For further information - call Mrs. Neiman, 
Ext. 519. 

NEW GRANTS SINCE BEGINNING OF FISCAL YEAR (7/1/72) 

NASA - $98,400 - Support of the Applied Science Program 
Director - Sher 

NASA - $25,000 - Theoretical Studies of Nuclear Reactions for 
Radiation Programs 

Director - Remler 
NSF - $2,500 - Scientific Equipment Purchases 

Director - Crawford 
NSF - $67,300 - Nuclear Physics 

Director - Siegel 
Office of Education - $15,000 - To Support Six Graduate Students in 

the School of Education 
Director - Prillaman 

Office of Education - $23,200 - To Support Four Students in the NDEA 
Graduate Fellowship Program 
(Title IV) 

Director Selby 
USA General Services 
Administration - $23,000 - The Papers of John Marshall 

Director - H. A. Johnson 

Total Amount - $254,400 

PLACEMENT CALENDAR 
Ewell Hall 

Second Floor 

Nov. 16 

Nov. 16 

Nov. 17 

Nov. 17 

Nov. 18 

Nov. 20 

Nov. 21 

Nov. 21 

Nov. 27 

Nov. 29 

Nov. 30 

U.S. General Accounting 
Office 

U.S. Army Audit Agency 

Arthur Young § Company 

Montgomery Ward § Co. 

Federal Service Entrance 
Examination 

VISTA (Campus Center) 

VISTA (Campus Center) 

Andrews, Burkett 5 Co. 

Walker Manufacturing 

Babson College 

Harvard University 
Graduate School of 
Business Administration 

Accounting, Math 

Accounting, MBA only 
if you have a min. 
24 hrs. in acctg. 

Accounting-BA, MBA 

All Concentrations 
(Management Trainees) 

All Concentrations 

All Concentrations 

Accounting 

Accounting, Bus. Adm. 

Prospective MBA 
Students 

Prospective MBA 
Students 

APPOINTMENTS FOR INTERVIEWING WITH THE ABOVE COMPANIES ARE MADE 
IN THE PLACEMENT OFFICE, EWELL HALL. 

Debaters Win Trophies 
Two sophomores, debating 

together for the first time, were 
trophy winners recently at the 
Appalachia State College tourna¬ 
ment in Boone, N.C. 

Joan Harrigan, Wyckoff, N.J., 
and Sharon Pandak, Staunton, were 
semi-finalists in the tournament. 
They had a 4-2 record in the.pre¬ 
liminary rounds and advanced in 
the quarterfinals by defeating 
the University of North Carolina. 
They were beaten in the semi¬ 
finals by a team from Middle 
Tennessee University.  Miss 
Harrigan won fourth place award 

in original oratory, an individ¬ 
ual event in the tournament. 

In the same tournament, Brian 
Yanofchick. Falls Church, and 
Charles R. Hopkins, III, Roanoke, 
had a one win, four loss score in 
the preliminaries. 

At the Peachtree Tournament at 
Emory University in Atlanta, two 
teams of William and Mary 
debaters had 5-3 records for the 
preliminaries but did not advance 
to the finals. Stephen Snoke, 
Detroit, Mich., was teamed with 
Chuck Kennedy of Williamsburg, 
and Nancy Dunbar, Lithia, debated 
with John Vile, Stanley. 



THE CALENDAR 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14 
School of Education NCATE Committee: CC, Room C, 8 a.m. - 

11 p.m. 
National Assoc, of Foreign Student Affairs Interviews: CC, 

Green Room, 9 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
SA Senate: CC, Ballroom, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Room D, 7:30 p.m. 
History Dept. Harrison Chair Lecture:  Prof. Andrd Bourde, 

"Culture and Politics in the Baroque Era: The Order of the 
Holy Spirit at the End of the Ancien Regime in France," PBK, 
Dodge Room, 8 p.m. 

CW Lecture:  "Washington's Wilderness Journey," Information 
Center, 8:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15 
CC, Room C, 8 a.m. School of Education NCATE Committee: 

5 p.m. 
Tidewater Superintendents: CC, Rooms A § B, 1:30 p.m. 
English 208 Film: Andrews Aud., 4 p.m. 
Circle K: CC, Room C, 7 p.m. 
School of Education Student Seminar: CC, Gold Room, 7 p.m. 
Visiting Scholars Series: George Welsh, CC, Theatre, 8 p.m. 
L'Alliance Francaise Film:  "Charterhouse of Parma," CC, 

Little Theatre, 8 p.m. 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 16 
School of Education Doctoral Exams: CC, Gold Room, 8:30 a.m. - 

12 noon 
O.D.K. Initiation: Wren Chapel, 12:30 p.m. 
Board of Student Affairs: CC, Room C, 4 p.m. 
Holy Communion: Wren Chapel, 5 p.m. 
Christian Science: Wren Chapel, 6:15 p.m. 
English Club: Prof. David Jenkins, "John Payne Collier," PBK, 

Dodge Room, 7 p.m. 
Phi Delta Kappa: CC, Rooms A § B, 8 p.m. 
College Women's Club: Newcomers' dessert with Mrs. Graves, 

President's House, 8 p.m. 
Pi Delta Phi Film: CC, Theatre, 8 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players: "Butterflies Are Free," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 
For Sale 

1967 Volkswagen Bug, good 
condition, must sell. $650, or 
best offer. Call: 229-8566 
after 5 p.m. 

1970 Honda-175, very good 
condition, only 5200 miles. 
Just compl. major tune-up. 
Electric starter. $400. Call 
229-3295 or 229-0814. On week¬ 
days, call after 5 p.m. 

New Tempest 8 track car tape 
players, with high fidelity 
speakers included. Features: 
manual and automatic channel 
selection, slide balance control, 
outside head adjustment, and all 
brackets, hardware, and wire 
included. Guaranteed. All for 
$39. Contact Jim Tullous, 
Ext. 460.  Installation 
available. 

1964 VW with 1971 rebuilt 
engine, new upholstery, radio, 
sunroof, must sell. $500. 
229-3000, Ext. 455. Phil. 

Magnavox Portable Stereo 
Record Player. Excellent condi¬ 
tion, less than 2 yrs. old. $45. 
2 black vinyl dinette chairs, 
$5 each. Call 229-9316 or 
595-1280. 

•62 Cadillac Sedan DeVille, 
excellent condition, full power, 
AC, inspected and ready to go. 
$400 or best offer. Call 
229-4461 after 4 p.m. 

Royal portable manual type¬ 
writer, with case; IBM old-style 
electric typewriter; Samsonite 
attache case; Royal Traveler 26" 
lady's pullman and overnight 
case--all in good condition. 
Electric Fry pan, never used; all 
steel utility table with elec¬ 
trical sockets, still in package; 
electric blanket, very good 
condition; large brandy snifter; 
2-10 pound weights; Westinghouse 
sun lamp 275 watt and holder for 
lamp, with adjustable clamp. 
Call 229-7069. 

1965 VW Bug, 2 spares, newly 
inspected. $400. Call 220-1544. 

General Electric Portable 
Stereo - Model P743 Turntable 
with two detachable speakers, 
black vinyl finish with walnut 
trim. Smoked plastic dust cover 
included.  In excellent condi¬ 
tion. Retails for approx. $130, 
will sell for $65 or best offer. 
Call 229-7630 after 6 p.m. 

1 roll-away bed, $8. 1 dining 
room table, $15. 1 double bed, 
$17. 1 black and white TV set, 
$10. 3 pieces porch furniture, 
$25. Electric appliances, odds 
and ends. Call 229-8855 after 
2 p.m. 

Wanted 
Ride wanted from Beechwood 

Townhouse Apts. in Denbigh to 
W§M. Will pay $15/mo.  Sam 
Royall - 877-7123. 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 17 

Math Dept. Speaker: Prof. Alex Rosenberg, "What is Homological 
Algebra?" Jones Hall, Room 302, 3 p.m. 

Festival Film Society: "Greed," Millington Aud., 4 and 8 p.m. 
W$M Faculty Club Cocktail Party: CC, Ballroom, 5:30 - 

7:30 p.m. 
W§M Christian Fellowship: CC, Theatre, 6:30 p.m. 
Alumni Wrestling Match:  Blow Gym, 8 p.m. 
Country Western Show:  W§M Hall, 8 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players:  "Butterflies Are Free," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
Coffee House: Campus Ministries Student Center, 526 Jamestown 

Road, 9 p.m. 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

Federal Service Entrance Exam: Washington Hall, Room 200, 
8 a.m. - 12 noon 

Peninsula Wrestling Clinic:  Blow (small gym), 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
Organ Recital: Wren Chapel, 11 a.m. 
Kappa Alpha Karate Tournament:  Blow (large gym), 11 a.m. - 

5 p.m. 
W§M Theatre: The Sicilian Puppets presenting "Don Quixote," 

PBK, 8:15 p.m., $3 
Williamsburg Players:  "Butterflies Are Free," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
Gamma Phi Beta Sorority Pledge Dance: CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m. 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 19 

Westminster Orthodox Presbyterian Chapel: CC, Theatre, 11 a.m. 
Unitarian Fellowship:  Speaker, Miss Fran Turansky, Wesley 

Foundation Center, 11 a.m. 
Baha'i Assoc.: CC, Gold Room, 3 p.m. 
Collegium Musicum: James Schwabacher - Tenor, assisted by 

Robin Roark - Tenor, CC, Ballroom, 4 p.m. 
Premiere Theatre Reception:  PBK, Dodge Room, 7 p.m. 
SA Film:  "Willard," W&M Hall, 7:30 p.m. 
Wesley Foundation Folkfest:  525 Jamestown Road, 8 p.m. 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 20 

Tri-Delta Founder's Day Banquet: CC, Ballroom. 6 p.m. 
Christian Science Organization: CC, Theatre, 6:30 p.m. 
Computer Short Courses: Operating System/360, Jones Hall, 

Room 202, 7:30 p.m. 
A.A.U.P.: PBK, Dodge Room, 8 p.m. 
W§M Amateur Radio Club: CC, Green Room, 8 p.m. 

Needed for rent: three or 
four bedroom house for one week 
at Christmas for family from 
Washington, D.C.  (Family will 
also be willing to trade their 
house in Washington for one 
here.) Call McKnight, 229-5294. 

Lost 
A print by K. R. H. 

Sonderborg, part of an exhibit on 
loan from the Virginia Museum of 
Fine Arts, is missing from the 
lobby of the Campus Center.  It 
is requested that the print 
please be returned for forwarding 
to the museum. 

Found 
A pair of ladies eyeglasses 

and case were turned into the 
registration desk at William and 
Mary Hall Saturday morning during 
Parents' Day activities. 

The glasses were bifocal with 
solid black rims. The case is 
black flowered brocade. 

Owner should contact Mrs. 
Violet Clarke at the Brafferton 
Kitchen, Ext. 225. 

Prescription sun glasses. 
Gray frame, green tint, 4 1/2 to 
5 3/4 width. Left in Printing 
Office. To claim, call Ext. 339. 
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